From: Robin Willard [mailto:rwillard@chipublib.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 9:55 AM
To: Steve Berlin
Subject: Re: Official City Travel Disclosure

Dear Steve,

I've returned from the SXSW EDU Conference in Austin, which was pretty incredible. I've never attended a conference four days in a row, so that was intense, but I was able to pace myself well by attending a variety of programs - from interactive exhibits to small workshops, intimate stage panels and auditorium presentations. Some of the best takeaways I have are from workshops on increasing agency and personalizing professional development and designing lessons with tips from improvisation and engineering. (We want our staff to offer teens opportunities over which they have a sense of ownership and choice, but need to make sure we engage staff the same way as we're building their competencies!) 

Just to confirm the financial details related to my travel, my airfare and lodging was covered by grant funds through the Chicago Public Library Foundation, and the City of Chicago/Chicago Public Library submitted a purchase order to pay for my conference ticket, which was not paid when I attended (but will be soon, hopefully, with the purchase order 20181169). I covered the cost of my food (a LOT of barbecue) and transportation (mostly city Bcycles) around the city. It's a very unique place, by the way; I have to agree that it is indeed a great city, though I'm glad to be home!

Best,

Robin

Robin Willard | Chicago Public Library Teen Services
